
to  STAND. COM. REP. NO. 

Honolulu, Hawaii 

FEB 0 7 2017 
RE : S.B. No. 2 2 9  

Honorable Ronald D. Kouchi 
President of the Senate 
Twenty-Ninth State Legislature 
Regular Session of 2017  
State of Hawaii 

Sir: 

Your Committee on Commerce, Consumer Protection, and Health, 
to which was referred S.B. No. 2 2 9  entitled:' 

"A BILL FOR AN ACT RELATING TO VECTOR CONTROL," 

begs leave to report as follows: 

The purpose and intent of this measure is to appropriate 
funds for twelve full-time equivalent permanent positions in the 
Vector Control Branch of the Department of Health. 

Your Committee received testimony in support of this measure 
from the Department of Health, Department of Land and Natural 
Resources, Big Island Invasive Species Committee, Hawai'i Farm 
Bureau, Kohala Coast Resort Association, Hawaii Government 
Employees Association, Hawaii Crop Improvement Association, and 
four individuals. 

Your Committee finds that the Vector Control Branch of the 
Department of Health is crucial to the health and safety of Hawaii 
residents, and it is important to continue restoring the Branch's 
capacity after the loss of thirty-seven positions in 2 0 0 9 .  In 
addition to preventing new human and animal diseases from becoming 
established within the State, the Vector Control Branch prevents 
the proliferation and spread of diseases such as dengue fever, 
which sickened hundreds of people on the Island of Hawaii in 2015  
and 2016 .  

Your Committee notes testimony submitted by the Department of 
Health indicating that the Department has filled sixteen of the 
twenty positions authorized by the Legislature in 2016  to help 
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rebuild the Vector Control Branch, and has completed 
reorganizations for all islands. Your Committee finds that 
funding additional positions will allow the State to suppress 
disease vectors before outbreaks occur and will ensure that the 
Department has experienced, skilled employees to handle outbreaks 
when they do occur. 

As affirmed by the record of votes of the members of your 
Committee on Commerce, Consumer Protection, and Health that is 
attached to this report, your Committee is in accord with the 
intent and purpose of S.B. No. 229 and recommends that it pass 
Second Reading and be referred to your Committee on Ways and 
Means. 

Respectfully submitted on 
behalf of the members of the 
Committee on Commerce, Consumer 
Protection, and Health, 

ROSALYN H. MKER, Chair 

2017-1159 SSCR SMA.doc 



The Senate 
Twenty-Ninth Legislature 

State of Hawai'i 

Record of Votes 
Committee on Commerce, Consumer Protection, and Health 

CPH 

I Bill / Resolution No.:* I Committee Referral: I Date: , 

The Committee is reconsidering its previous decision on this measure. 

If so, then the previous decision was to: 

The Recommendation is: 

D P a s s ,  unamended 0 Pass, with amendments Hold 0 Recommit 
231 2 231 1 231 0 231 3 I 

Members Aye Excused 
BAKER, Rosalyn H. (C) / 
NISHIHARA, Clarence K. (VC) / 

CHANG, Stanley / 
ESPERO, Will I /  I I I 
IHARA, Jr., Les I /  I I I 
KIDANI, Michelle N. 
RUDERMAN, Russell E. 

T O T A L  I GI P- 
I I I I 

Recommendation: 
m d o  pt ed 0 Not Adopted 

Chair's or Designee's Signature: - 
L K-- 

Distribution: Original Yellow Pink Goldenrod 
File with Committee Report Clerk's Off ice Drafting Agency Committee File Copy 

*Only one measure per Record of Votes 
Revised: 12/2/16 


